BOARD OFFICERS

Luz Reyes-Martin
President
Andria Martinez Cohen
VP Policy
Madison Cuneo
VP Organization
Carol Keator
Secretary
Leslie Brtek
CFO

BOARD MEMBERS

Vicki Allen ei Borah Anna Everett Pamela Flynt Tambo Elsa Granados Kenia Guinto Charlotte Gullap-Moore Lisa Guravitz **Hathor Hammett Beverly Herbert Amanda Hsiung** Jacqueline Inda **Stacy Little** Kate Parker Christina Pizarro Catherine Swysen **Emily Wonder**

PAST PRESIDENTS

Gayle Binion Barbara Lindemann Lois Phillips Carole Piceno Susan Rose Hannah-Beth Jackson **Margaret Connell** Helene Schneider **Janet Barron** Alissa Hummer Sharon Hoshida Lisa Guravitz Mary O'Gorman Beth Schneider Jane Gray **Carol Keator** Catherine Swysen



31 Years of Feminism From Marching in the Streets to a Seat at the Table

Honorable Reginald Byron Jones-Sawyer, Sr., Chair California Assembly Committee on Public Safety *Fax*: (916) 319-2159

Re: SB 55 (Jackson) - Firearms: Prohibited Persons

Dear Assembly Member Jones-Sawyer:

On behalf of the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee (SBWPC) I am writing to express support for SB 55, placing firearm prohibitions on persons who have committed certain DUI crimes. Our organization is one of the largest women's political committees in Santa Barbara County, with well over 300 members. We advocate for a diverse set of feminist positions (http://sbwpc.org/positions/), and we are a partner with the Santa Barbara Coalition Against Gun Violence.

Research shows that a history of alcohol abuse correlates with a substantially increased risk of acts of violence to oneself or others and firearm misuse. Research also shows that women are frequently the victims of firearm violence, particularly domestic violence. SB 55 puts a ten-year firearm prohibition on those with three convictions within a ten-year period for driving under the influence of alcohol or those with two convictions within a three-year period for possession of certain controlled substances for sale or vehicular manslaughter while intoxicated.

The Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee supports SB 55 because it is an important step in protecting women, children, and men from increased risk of firearm violence and would clearly have a positive impact on public safety. Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee endorses SB 55 and urges you to vote in favor of passing this bill and sending it on to Governor Newsom.

Sincerely,

Luz Reyes-Martín, President, SBWPC

CC: Hon. Tom Lackey, Vice Chair, Fax:916-319-2136 Hon. Rebecca Bauer-Kahan, Fax: 916-319-2116

Hon. Tyler Diep, Fax: 916-319-2172

Hon. Sydney Kamlager-Dove, Fax: 916-319-2154

Hon. Bill Quirk, Fax: 916-319-2120 Hon. Miguel Santiago, Fax: 916-319-2153 Hon. Buffy Wicks, Fax: 916-319-2115

Hon. Hannah-Beth Jackson, Fax: 1-916-651-4919 Hon. Monique Limón, fax: 1-916-319-2137

Santa Barbara Coalition Against Gun Violence, Email: sbcagv@gmail.com